Resolution on one-direction fare test

Adopted February 19, 2011

Whereas SEPTA’s most recent Request for Proposals for a new fare collection system calls for collecting fares only on outbound commuter rail trains, and charging no fare for inbound travel, 

And whereas such a system will encourage passengers to legally avoid paying the fare by riding transit routes or alternate means of transportation for outbound travel while increasing the incentive for passengers to legally and illegally avoid fares,

And whereas a test of one-direction fare collection in Boston failed to yield the expected fare revenue, and the MBTA returned to collecting fares in both directions, 

And whereas there is greater overlap in SEPTA’s commuter rail and transit networks than that of the MBTA, increasing opportunities both for rail and transit passengers to avoid paying their full fares,

And whereas fare policy measures taken to discourage passengers from taking advantage of the system to avoid paying full fares, such as charging a high fare for the first transit trip of the day, will have the effect of distorting the fare structure and possibly reducing ridership and revenue,

And whereas DVARP has expressed its strong opposition to one-direction fare collection, requiring passengers to “tag-off” when leaving the system or be overcharged for their ride, installation of turnstiles in commuter rail stations, requiring monthly and weekly pass holders to hand over their passes for validation each trip, and reduction in the number of fare zones,

And whereas DVARP recommends an alternative new payment technology system based on placement of reliable modern ticket vending machines at all commuter rail stations,  

And whereas SEPTA’s proposed system includes equipment that will become of little or no value if the plan for one-direction fares is unsustainable, and planning and development expenses will be wasted if the fare system is designed around a failed concept,

And whereas a one-direction fare policy can be tested using existing round-trip tickets and Center City sales offices,

The Delaware Valley Association of Rail Passengers:

Reiterates its recommendation that before voting on any design, procurement, or installation contracts for any part of the New Payment Technology system, SEPTA hold public meetings on all fare policies, commuter rail and transit, which will be necessary to implement it,

Recommends that if SEPTA insists on going forward with a one-direction fare system they ascertain the potential revenue loss by conducting a short-term test on at least two commuter rail lines: one in the city with substantial transit overlap and one extending into the suburban counties,

And insists that the full results of any such test, including effects on transit ridership and revenue, be made public at least 30 days prior to a vote on any New Payment Technology-related contract.

